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Dear Parents/Carers,  

Science  

On Friday 1st July 2022, some of our year 5 children participated in a 
day full of awe and wonder! The children were treated to 4 workshops 
which tapped into their learning and understanding of the main aspects 
of science: biology, chemistry and physics. You can see some pictures 
by clicking here.  

 

Reports and New Classes  

You will soon be receiving your child’s end of year report. We don’t have parent teacher meetings in the 
summer term, however if you would like to discuss any aspect of your child’s report with the class teacher 
feel free to email/call our admin team to arrange a meeting.  

Next week the children in year R – 5 will be meeting their September teacher and spending some time in 
their new classes. Parents/carers will receive a letter on the same day with these details.  

 

Sports 

Year 3/4 Cricket Tournament - 24/06/22 

As our year 4's were on a school trip, we took a team of year 3's to compete against mainly year 4 teams 
at a brilliant cricket tournament at North Middlesex Cricket Club. It was a great experience for our young 
team of promising cricketers and they all played some brilliant cricket on the day. Well done to Sahara, 
Zach, Marlo, Ethan, Arlo Gr, Arlo Gil, Dougie, Alisa, Nell, Emma, Jojo and Rafe 

Year 5/6 Cricket Festival - 29/06/22 

On the last cricket event of the year, we took a group of mainly year 4 players to compete against teams 
of year 5&6's at Highgate Cricket Club. Our players were fantastic throughout and produced some very 
impressive bowling and batting. We won 3 out of our 4 games on the day. A huge congratulations to 
Rufus, Freddie, Benji, Archie, Isaac, Oscar, Jack, Joseph and Billy. 

Year 5 Football Tournament - 01/07/22 

Both our boys and girls Year 5 football team took part in a very 
exciting football tournament held at St. Thomas More 
secondary school. It was a great day out for both teams.  

Girls: The girl's unfortunately went out in the group stage, 
however they competed extremely well in a group which had 
both the tournament's finalists in it. They battled hard 
throughout and played some great football. Well done to Red, 
Malak, Scout, Aphra, Lola, Lily, Elise, Tuana and Georgie. 

Boys: Our boys were fantastic on the day, making it all the way 
to the quarter finals before unfortunately losing to eventual 
winners, St. Mary's. The boys played some beautiful football 
and score some great individual and team goals on a run of very exciting matches. Well done to Dominic, 
Evan, Bobby, Freddie, Rufus and James. 

Our congratulations to Benjamin in year 3 who represented Haringey in the London Youth Games recently 
in BMX racing. He won a gold medal!  

 

Goodbyes 

Sadly, we have another ‘goodbye’ to say this year. Neil will be moving on to become a Headteacher at 
school, closer to his home, in Peterborough. He has been a fantastic deputy and we’re sure he will make a 
wonderful Headteacher. The school has decided not to replace his post. Next year, Ayse will be deputy 
across both the Infant and Junior School.  

In addition, we are saying goodbye to Francisco, one of our site managers as he is moving back to 
Barcelona. He has been such an asset to our school and possibly the best site manager any of us have 
worked with.  

Of course, we are also saying goodbye to our fabulous year 6 children. Most of them are ending the year 
by travelling to Pendarren house in Wales for their final week in primary school. Kelli, Harley and Ian will 
be going with them.  

Job Vacancies 

We are currently advertising for a 

site manager. If you know anyone 

who may be interested, please  

direct them to our job ad  on our 

website by clicking here. 

Governors in School Day 

Next Wednesday we will have our 
entire governing body visiting our 
school for the whole day. This was 
an annual event prior to the Pan-
demic and we are really pleased 
we are able to host this event 
after a three-year absence. Gover-
nors will be observing learning 
across the entire school, as well as 
looking at the children’s work and 
eating a school dinner.  

London Zoo 

On Tuesday, year 1 visited London 
Zoo to learn about animals and 
their habitats as part of their sci-
ence topic this term. Click here to 
see some photos.  

http://southharringayschools.co.uk/science-enrichment-day-2/
http://southharringayschools.co.uk/science-enrichment-day-2/
http://southharringayschools.co.uk/about-us/about-shs/vacancies/
http://southharringayschools.co.uk/year-1-at-the-zoo/
http://southharringayschools.co.uk/year-1-at-the-zoo/


Friends of South Harringay News   

Summer Fair – Saturday 9 July from 12pm to 4pm 

And now the moment you’ve all been waiting for… the Summer Fair is finally 

upon us!  

Loads of fun activities, food, stalls and much, much more. Raffle tickets and 

tokens will be available on the door. Entry is 50p for kids and £1 for adults, so 

please bring cash.   

Please drop off any salads and cakes at the junior playground at 11am. As 

always, no nuts and sesame please. 

Thank you very much to everyone who has volunteered their time and donat-

ed their goods so far. Anyone else available to help on the day – either to set 

up at 10-12 or on a stall – please do get in touch 

(psa@friendsofsouthharringay.org). These events cannot happen without 

your support and we are really grateful.  

Don’t forget your sun cream!   

 

Year 2 Disco – Thursday 14 July from 4pm to 5pm 

To say farewell to the infant school and welcome to the juniors, the Year 2 

Disco will take place on Thursday 14 July from 4pm to 5pm in the Junior 

School Hall. All Year 2 pupils are welcome. Tickets and a goodie bag are free 

but need to be obtained through www.classlist.com. Please don’t forget to answer the important questions about allergies and 

photos.  

All children attending will need to be picked up from school at the normal time to get changed and then return at 4pm when 

the disco starts. Children who go to the Green on Thursdays will get changed there and will be brought to the disco.  

 
PSA membership - academic year 2022/23 
Friends of South Harringay are looking to recruit at least 3 new volunteers for the next academic year. There are a variety of 
roles up for grabs. We would be so pleased if you could join us. For more details email us at psa@friendsofsoutharringay.org   
    

 

 

        Our mathletes for last week: Karly 5 Magnolia 2280 points  

     Our mathletes for this week: 5 Magnolia 

 

      Our mathletes for this week: Bobby 5 Magnolia 2430 points 

                                              Our mathletics class this week: 3 Willow    

 

   

Our star readers for last week: Joseph 3 Willow  Our star readers for this week: Eliz 3 Willow 

              Oyku 4C, Jolyon & Daejanae 4P              Pearl 4 Cherry 

              Gene 5 Elm                Otis 5 Elm 

              Marianne 6 Acer                Shivonne 6 Acer 

Quiz master class: 6 Acer             Quiz master class: 3 Willow 

mailto:psa@friendsofsouthharringay.org
http://www.classlist.com
mailto:psa@friendsofsoutharringay.org


Term Dates for 2022-2023 are now available to view 

on our website 

Saturday 9 July- Summer Fair 

Monday 11– Friday 15 July– LAST WEEK OF AFTER SCHOOL CLUB ACTIVITES  

Tuesday 12 July– 4 Cherry Violin/Cello concert alongside year 5/6 continuers 2.45-3.15pm  

Wednesday 13 July- Year 6 Performance at 4.30pm 

Thursday 14 July– Year 5 trip to The Science Museum  

Thursday 14 July–  Year 2 Disco (more information to follow) 

Friday 15 July– Year 6 Disco (more information to follow) 

Monday 18—Friday 22 July– Year 6 trip to Pendarren  

Monday 18 July– 4 Poplar Guitar concert alongside year 5/6 continuers 2.45-3.15pm  

Tuesday 19 July– Year 2 performance 9.30-10.30am (more information to follow) 

Wednesday 20 July- Year 2 performance REPEATED 9.30-10.30am (more information to follow) 

Thursday 21 July- Last day of school 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


